MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, APRIL 20, 2021
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, April 20, 2021, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on March 23, 2021 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. That GIS has completed the ditch alignment from Cherry Lane to Orange Lane.  The cost estimate is approximately $70,000.00 A motion was made to accept the drainage ditch alignment as presented and to bid out the work that needs to be performed.  A public hearing will need to be held to inform the public of the levee alignment. 2. Assisting the levee district with their FEMA claims from 2020. Speaking with FEMA on a weekly basis to discuss the claims and processing of reports. 3. Will get quotes to install the new navigational lights on the back breakwaters that is being requested by the Coast Guard. A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to purchase signs from ABC Signs to place on the pilings. 4. Speaking with FEMA on getting the breakwaters cleaned and the debris removed that settled on them from Hurricane Zeta. 5. Working with Facility Planning on money to build levees. 
Joint motion was made by the Commissioners to approve the following resolution:

A Resolution authorizing The President to sign on

 behalf of the Levee District concerning Capital Outlay 


“Grand Isle Back Levee Flood Protection Planning and 

Construction” Project.

Roll call vote as follows:
YEAS: David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., Michael Scioneaux

NAYS: 0

ABSENT: 0

This resolution is considered adopted this 20th day of April, 2021.

President Camardelle stated the session started and he will stay in touch with Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron for Grand Isle Projects. He thanked the residents of Grand Isle for having patience while we get the money for pumps, levees and more breakwaters. He also thanked Senator Cassidy and Kennedy and Representatives Scalise and Graves for helping with more funding. He thanked the Governor and CPRA for working on the beach levee getting the repairs needed before hurricane season. He also stated that we need to hold public hearings for the north levee on the island. Waiting on the agreement with Capital Outlay for the money for the north levee. Thanked Councilmen Templet and Edwards, and Jefferson Parish Sheng for sending pumps and other items when needed. President Camardelle also thanked the town council, port commission and commissioners for working together to see that our projects move forward and works as one team. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 4:10 p.m.
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